ADOPTED – FEBRUARY 13, 2018

AGENDA ITEM NO. 3
Introduced by the County Services Committee of the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION TO ADOPT A POLICY TO COORDINATE A REGIONAL MODEL 
FOR OFFERING SERVICES

RESOLUTION # 18 – 039

WHEREAS, county governments are designed to be regional service providers and have a responsibility to ensure the efficient delivery of those services; and

WHEREAS, local units have seen reductions in revenue sharing and increased costs for goods and services provided to residents; and 
WHEREAS, some local units of government may decide to not offer certain services because they are seen as nonessential and cost prohibitive; and

WHEREAS, counties as regional governments should seek to reduce instances where services offered by units of government are redundant or overlapping.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners adopts the following policy in an effort to better coordinate a regional model for offering services to our residents.
COUNTY SERVICES:  Yeas:  Nolan, Sebolt, Grebner, Celentino, Hope, Maiville

          Nays:  None     Absent:  Naeyaert     Approved 02/06/2018
Purpose:  To make efficient use of limited resources by positioning Ingham County as a regional service provider for local municipalities and other county governments.  
Ingham County Government will make routine inventory of the services it performs and determine which of these services it can perform for other municipal and county governments. These services can include, but are not limited to: administrative, accounting, information/technology, economic development, maintenance, human resources and assessment. Ingham County shall proactively communicate to other units of government the available services with the intent of arranging agreements to provide these services.
The County Controller shall compile annual reports by fiscal year of the service agreements the County has entered into to provide services to other units of government. This report shall be presented to the Board of Commissioners no later than the second Board meeting of the fiscal year for the prior fiscal year. The report will include the total number of service agreements the County is operating, the total revenue these agreements provide to the County, the percentage of agreements renewed from the previous year, and the savings realized by the local government benefiting from the agreement.
A rejected offer or decision not to renew an agreement shall not be considered permanent. In recognition that needs and services change, the County shall revisit previously rejected offers periodically. These partnerships and potential partnerships will be viewed as ongoing relationships to be built and cultivated, and not standalone interactions.
The County shall also seek out areas where local units of government are providing services that the County can enter into agreements with to also provide on behalf of the County. These agreements should be sought in order to avoid redundancy and duplicative efforts. 

